
8 March 2013 

Dear Altus AFB Conm1unity, 

As many of you know, the city of Altus has notified residents recently about levels of total 
tri halomethanes (TTHMs) in our drinking water that exceed Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) standards. This letter will describe what this means for the city and for Altus AFB. 
Further, we'll explain potential health risks and let you know what we're doing to correct the 
problem. 

BACKGROUND: 

TTHMs are a group of chemicals that are classified as disinfection byproducts (DBPs). 
DBPs arc the result of water treatment, i.e. chlorination, reacting with organic material in the 
water. The ci ty of Altus receives its water from the Tom Steed Reservoir and treats the water 
with chlorine. With the historically low water levels and high temperatures, there has been an 
increase in organic matter in the local water which requires increased amounts of chlorine to 
treat. As more chlorine is used, more DBPs are formed. 

The city of Altus has been required to test for DBPs in dri nking water since 1998. In 
September 20 11, the city was assigned a Notice of Violation from the EPA for elevated TTHMs, 
based on samples that were averaged between July 2010 and June 2011. The city of Altus has 
been in violation since that time and is required to send notices quarterly to c ity residents of the 
violation. The city's treatment system for DBPs is currently offline and is being renovated with 
an estimated completion date of April 2014. 

Because Altus AFB receives its water directly from the city of Altus, we have previously not 
been required to independently test for DBPs. In the past, the base has met all water qual ity 
standards that were applicable; however, those standards did not require testing for DBPs. Now, 
in order to meet new EPA mandates, we began federal compliance testing for TTHMs on Altus 
AFB in February 2013. Preliminary tests have confirmed e levated TTHMs in Altus AFB water. 

HEALTH RISKS: 

It ' s believed that the health risks associated with TTHM exposure are low, and research is 
underway to define this better. Experts note that it is difficult to isolate specific health outcomes 
from TTHMs, as there are other minerals and chemicals present in drink ing water. 

There are studies, however, that suggest possible adverse health effects from long-term, high­
dose exposures to TTHMs. Specifically, exposure to DBPs has been associated with various 
forms of cancer (including liver, kidney, and bladder). Additionally, chronic, high-dose 
exposure may lead to problems with the nervous system, liver, kidneys, or heart. Other health 
effects, including developmental effects, are currently being evaluated. Despite these risks, the 
dangers of drinking untreated water are more significant than the potential risks of short-term 
TTHM exposure from the chlorination process. 
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